
Whooping cough (Pertussis) notification letter template

For college/university
Dear Student:
This letter is to inform you that a (student/teacher/staff member) who (attends/resides in) (name of dorm/year/course) at (college/university) with (you) has been diagnosed with whooping cough (also called pertussis) on (date).  Whooping cough is a bacterial infection that can spread through the air when people cough. It usually starts like a common cold and gets worse and worse over 1-2 weeks as a cough develops.  People with whooping cough may have coughing spells in which they can’t catch their breath between coughs.  As they catch their breath at the end of a coughing spell, they may loudly gasp (“whoop”) and vomit or feel like they’re choking.  Young babies with whooping cough may not have a cough, but may have trouble breathing and gag, gasp, turn color or vomit.  There is usually no fever with whooping cough.
Whooping cough is very contagious.  The vaccine usually protects against whooping cough, but older children, teenagers and adults who were completely immunized before they started kindergarten can get whooping cough, because protection from the vaccine or from having the disease wears off over time. This is why a booster dose of vaccine, called Tdap, is recommended for those 10-18 years of age and for adults.  If you or your child hasn’t had Tdap, it is recommended that you get it.  The Tdap vaccine is widely available at doctor’s offices, some pharmacies and local health departments (and the student health center?) and is generally covered by most insurance plans.

Antibiotics can prevent the spread of whooping cough and are recommended for those with whooping cough and also for some of the people who have had close contact with someone with whooping cough.  Contacts who are at high risk of becoming very sick with whooping cough or who could infect someone at high risk should receive antibiotics to prevent whooping cough.  These contacts include babies less than one year of age, pregnant women in their third trimester and people who work with babies or pregnant women.  
Babies, under one year of age and especially those under six months of age, are most likely to get very sick if they develop whooping cough.  Babies should be kept away from people with a cough if at all possible.  Babies with any trouble breathing or a coughing illness should be checked by a doctor right away.

The (health department name) will continue to investigate the situation. If you or your doctor has any questions, please call (name of school contact) at (phone number) or (health department name) at (phone number).
Sincerely,

(Name), College/University President
(Name), (County) Health Officer
